THE ROUSE REPORT

REVELLINGS IN THE WORKING OF GOD

January & February, 2020

Robin and | hope that you all had an
amazing and very blessed holiday
season. We were very blessed to have
our children, their spouses and
grandchildren, along with my mother,
visit us. It was quite a houseful and a
joyful time.

After the holidays, Robin and | were
with Bro. Hutchins in Charlotte. Then, |
had to attack some reporting projects,
as well as upcoming conference
preparations. On January 15th, it was
off to Bogota, Colombia. | got to go
with a group of men from our church
here in Oak Ridge to assist in
preparations for the beginning of a new
semester at a seminary. Weather was
great, and the work was plentiful. It
physically wore us out. But, | was
blessed with the opportunity to preach
twice on Sunday in two different
churches, see folks respond to God’s

With Pastor Jorge Ramirez & his wife in Bogota

Word, and connect with a couple of
pastors about the possibility of a future
Fires conference in that country.
Please pray with us about that.
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Also, pray for God to give us wisdom
and strength as this new year gets
rolling. Our ministry is looking at
having 24 conferences this year. There
will be two new ones: Costa Rica, and
South Korea. Pray especially for our
very special conference in Indiana in
June. We are praying that more than
5000 hispanics will come. It will be
historical. | am praying that God will
provide so that | can bring a pastor
from Bolivia to this conference. | am
also working to get a booklet about
witnessing & discipling philosophy
printed and given to every Spanish-
speaking pastor who attends.

If you have not supported us regularly,
then | ask you to seriously consider a
one-time gift of $500 or more to
accomplish either of these objectives.
Please send a gift to our work account
#7660 at our agency, BIO, and designate
as “Bolivia” if you want to help get the
pastor to the conference. Or designate
your gift as “Multiply”, if you would
like to help with the printing of the
booklets. May God wonderfully bless
you for your kindness and investment.

We have some meetings in different
churches coming up. | will be speaking
at our church here for a Mission
emphasis Sunday on February 16. We
will go to Kingsport, TN, at the
beginning of March and to Florida mid-
month. Then, we head over to Alabama
in April. As you pray that God will give
us fruit for His glory, pray with us for
our neighbors, Martin and Maria. They
are from Slovakia and are Catholic.

Praying for you,

Victor & Robin Rouse
$125.00 Dec - What a blessing!

$125.00 Jan - Thank you so very much!
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